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Dear Pastor and Church Family,   
 

We are so thankful for you all and your faithfulness in praying for us. God has blessed and we have safely 
traveled over 10,000 miles this year and remained healthy so far.   
 

We spent the month of September in Colorado. Our main focus while there was helping two church plants; 
one in Colorado Springs and the other about twenty miles away in Monument. We had a great time getting to 
know  the pastors and their church families. We also enjoyed working with them and the Perkins family. There 
is just something about working side by side with God’s people in one accord ! Our main objective was to  
canvas as much of the area as we could and give out as many John/Romans as we could. We went out daily 
for about 4 hours and passed out John/Romans in the Colorado Springs and Monument areas. We averaged 
about 6 miles each time we went out, a lot of the terrain being uphill, but it was well worth it! We saw visitors 
come as a direct result of the John/Romans being given out. It was such a blessing!. We know there is still 
much more fruit that will come as a result of God’s word being given out, and are praying for the harvest. In 
addition to the outreach efforts, I had the privilege of preaching at both churches and was also able to do a 
short training on working with children. Ginger attended a ladies tea hosted by two ladies in the church that 
were from England. She shared her testimony with the ladies and Mrs. Perkins gave a wonderful,                
encouraging  devotion. While we were working in Colorado, we stayed in a church prophets chamber in  near-
by Fountain, Colorado. It was a joy to get to know the pastor, his family and church family. We are thankful for 
their kindness and hospitality. They were a blessing to us. The pastor allowed me to present our ministry and 
preach while there. 
 

In October we attended the Great Southwest Bible Conference at our home church in Texas. The preaching 
was great and just what we needed. After the conference, we drove to Florida to be in a Missions Conference. 
That Sunday I taught the Adult Sunday school, presented the ministry during the morning service and 
preached the evening service. After the conference we headed back to Texas and that weekend I did a Bus 
Training. Following the Bus Training, we spent the next week preparing for a Family Fun Fair. This was a big 
day and signified the end of a fall Sunday school campaign for the church. We had a great turnout, people 
were saved and baptized, (Praise the Lord!) and everything seem to go smoothly. 
 

We are looking forward to working with a church in west Texas next month. We are excited to see what God 
will do and are humbled that he would use us . 
 

We are praying for all of you; that you will remain strong spiritually and physically during these unusual times. 
We need to continue to look to God, not man.  The Lord is my strength and my shield; my heart trusted in 
him, and I am helped: therefore my heart greatly rejoiceth; and with my song will I praise him.      
Psalm 28:7 

 

 

 

 


